
MINUTES OF THE PRIVATE 


PARKS AND RECREATION ADVISORY COUNCIL


January 28, 2021
PRESENT:  Jennifer Castelhano, David Blank, Jennifer Cayea,          Jenn Castelhano, Peter Cipriano, Peter DeVittorio,         Daniela Goldman, Tony Goncalves, Barbara Granata, Ian      Harris, Michael Harris, Meg Kaplan, Melissa LeSauvage,      Dana Mayclim, Laura Stone       
ABSENT:   Rich Ellrodt, Bill Pink
GUESTS:   Town Coucil woman Jane Crimmins, Eagle Scout Candidate 
          Kye Viall and his father Martin Viall.
Meeting started at 7:30PM via Zoom. 
I.    Minutes
Motion made by Ian Harris, seconded by Barbara Granata to accept the minutes of the December 8th, 2020 Parks and Recreation Advisory Council meeting. All approved.
II.   New Business
Kye Viall, Eagle Scout Candidate – Town Park Project – Kye is a Life Scout from Troop 1 who would like to do his Eagle Scout project at the Town Park. Town Council member Jane Crimmins spoke about her support of Kye’s project and that his additions will enhance the ADA trail around the pond being built in 2021. He would like to include the following: outdoor classroom with 3-5 sit down logs, lending library to be about 5 foot tall and 2 ½ feet wide and nature signs and scavenger hunt signs made of PVC pipe.  The timeline for this project is approximately two months and would need approval from ACARC and the Town Board.  The signs would cost approximately $350 each and Kye was willing to ask relatives for help or it would come out of pocket.  Ian Harris suggested a go fund me page to help with the cost as he saw another scout do the same. Ian asked about the maintenance for this project and Kye stated that the project would include all treated lumber versus untreated.  All PRAC members were in favor of this project.  
Contact Information – Ian asked if any changes needed to be made for the Advisory Council members information to please let the Parks and Recreation Department know of any updates.  

Ian welcomed Tony Goncalves as the liaison for the Advisory Council. 

Meeting Dates for 2021 – January 28, February 25, March 25, April 29, May 27, June 24, July 29, no meeting in August, September 30, October 28 and December 9.  

Goldens Bridge Project – Ian Harris was contacted by Jonathan Monti to look at the property off Route 138 and the corner of Fairmount Road – looking to swap out the property with property near the shopping center.  Ian would like to present this project at the next Advisory Council meeting.  This space is not used by residents in the area.  This space would get tied in to the Goldens Bridge shopping area with crosswalks.  There are approximately 205 homes in Wild Oaks and 100 homes in the Colony who would benefit from a pocket play area on that land.

Lewisboro Learning Lot Update – Enrollment for January through March is smaller than the fall/winter.  Westchester County is funding the Learning Lot through June.  
Parks Department - After Randy Price retired, two positions were created for the Parks Department.  The second position was held off because of COVID and now we are hiring Drew Faryniarz who has worked for the Town and our Department for the past 5 years on a part time seasonal basis.  We feel Drew will fit in nicely with the Department and we welcome him aboard. 
III.  Old Business
Pool Sub-Committee – The sub-committee meets monthly via zoom to discuss the pool.  The pool sub-committee minutes will be sent to all Advisory Council members.  Jenn Cayea asked how the committee was formed and then questioned the makeup of the committee.  Bill Tackler reached out to the individuals to see if they would like to participate in the committee.  The sub-committee is made up of five individuals – one of whom is Bill, Meg Kaplan, Chris Jankowski, Melissa Trail and Michael Portnoy, acts as liaison between the town and the committee. Jenn Cayea questioned why non-residents are on the committee and how come it was not advertised to get a broader membership.  Peter DeVittorio disagreed with her statement and wanted to thank Meg and the others who are on it and for giving their time for this sub-committee.  Peter D. does not have a problem with non-residents who have an interest in the upkeep of the Town Pool.  
The Advisory Council would like to invite the chair of this sub-committee, Bill Tackler to next month’s PRAC meeting.

Preserves – During the holidays, a resident of Goldens Bridge donated $20,000 for the upkeep and use at Brownell Preserve.  Dana would like to meet with the donor to find out what they would like to see done at Brownell with their donation.  
John Jay Community Trail completion was shut down due to COVID – approximately 80 feet of work left to get the trail done.  They hope to get that finished by the end of the March so that races can begin in April.     

There was a bench dedication for Ed Wickersham in the Leon Levy Preserve over Thanksgiving weekend.  It is a great addition to the preserve and the native plant garden. 
Miles Capobianco is doing his Eagle Scout project at Old Field and Clayton Haddock is completing his project of new platform camp sites at Town Park Trails.
IV.   Superintendent’s Report 
Winter Programs – Wee Ski for Elementary and Middle School students is going well.  Both programs filled with a wait list. 
Lewisboro Love Gram – Peter Cipriano (Copia) and Michelle Piacente (Farmers Grind) will be providing a plant and sweet treat to be delivered prior to Valentine’s Day by the Parks and Recreation Department.  The sign up for this will be going out tomorrow in which families purchase one and one will be donated to a senior in Town.  Barbara Granata stated this was an amazing program and thanked Peter for his donation.

Maureen Koehl, Town Historian will be doing a history lesson via zoom on the six hamlets in Town over the next 12 weeks.  Barbara Granata asked is these history lessons could be recorded and a link set on our website.  
Program ideas that were being discussed in the department are cooking class and stem classes via zoom.  

Dana suggested that the Town offer a program called Restaurant Week by presenting two restaurants a week over six weeks to help with their business.  The restaurants would be contacted to see if they would like to be included and have specials for the week. The department would then advertise their specials weekly.
Lewisboro Seniors are meeting via zoom for their weekly meeting and with Cindy Rubino from the Library for their weekly book club.  Many seniors are asking for help to schedule their COVID vaccine as they state it is frustrating trying to make an appointment.  

Dana has been having monthly zoom meetings with the Board of Health for the upcoming pool and camp season.  

Meals were delivered to those in need during the holiday season. Money was left after the meal delivery to make a $7,000 donation to the Community Center in Katonah.  
Governor Cuomo is leaving the opening of high-risk sports to the Health Department.  Outdoor basketball leagues will be able to start in mid-March.

Paddle tennis courts can be used but not during the school day hours.  They can be used after 4:00PM during the week and on weekends.  

It was mentioned that there were holes in the ground near the dugouts at Vista Ballfield.  Peter Cipriano offered to check this out.  

V.    Adjournment
Ian Harris motioned to adjourn the meeting at 9:00PM, seconded by Meg Kaplan.  The next meeting of the Parks and Recreation Advisory will be held on Thursday, February 25th at 7:30PM.








Respectfully submitted,








Laura A. Stone







Laura A. Stone








Senior Office Assistant
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